The Annual General Meeting of Thornthwaite with Padside Parish Meeting was held on 26th March 2009 at 8.00 p.m. after notice was duly given. 8 parishioners attended and Counc John Fort and Counc Les Ellington.

Election of Chairman Mr D Field proposed and L Robson seconded that Mr B Dowling should remain as Chairman again for this year. 

Minutes of last Meeting  minutes were read by the clerk and Mrs L Robson proposed and Mrs J Dowling seconded that they were a true record of the meeting.

Finance The clerk reported that the income was
Precept of                      £475.00

Garden rent of                   £5.00
Electricity wayleave          £11.96
The expenditure was  £50.00 to Yorkshire Audit being the internal audit service.  The external auditors was free as our income was below £500.  It was decided that the precept for the coming year should remain at £475.00  As there was a surplus in the account of £725 (keeping £1000 for the Heating project at the village hall) then £500 should be donated to Hookstone Memorial Hall to help with running costs.  The decision was unaninimous.   It was thought a notice board in the parish would be a good idea, so it was decided we should all go and think of ideas of where to site it and also the design and maybe next year we would consider purchasing one.  J Fort suggested Nidderdale High School might help with this project.

Planning  All the planning applications received during the year were mentioned. Several had gone to appeal.  

Any other business – 

We were informed that trees and where they are planted is going to be managed in a better way to stop plantations on meadowland, Harrogate Council are presently consulting with Parish Councils about this.
J Fort told us that a farm down Penny Pot Lane had been bought by the Council to become a recycling centre.  He also mentioned that Forest Moor was being looked at to maybe become a school for excluded children.  The current one is in Sedburgh but a lot of the children come from this area, so it would make sense for a school to be located in this area.
J Fort said the winter had been a difficult one on the roads as the gritters had been out most nights (except 16) for frost or snow.  The Council are now surveying the roads for damage from frost and hopefully some of the bad potholes in the area will soon be sorted out.
The meeting ended at 9.05 p.m.  
